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Memorandum 
 
To: Village President and Village Board of Trustees   

Cc: Steve Bosco, Village Administrator 

 Mike Toth, Community & Economic Development Director 

From: David Hansen, Administrative/GIS Analyst  

Date:  March 15, 2021 

Re:      Outdoor Dining  
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
Introduction 
At the February 1, 2021 Village Board meeting, the Village Board asked staff to bring 
a discussion regarding outdoor dining back to the Committee of the Whole.  
Previously, in the fall of 2020 staff was working on options for an outdoor dining 
program to assist businesses while indoor dining was not allowed under the Restore 
Illinois Plan.  The plan would have reimbursed expenses to dining establishments for 
eligible equipment and materials to establish a safe outdoor eating environment 
during the winter months.  While staff was working on the program there was 
concern that the program may only benefit a small number of dine-in establishments 
that were willing to have outdoor dining in the winter.  Other concerns included 
businesses not following state or Village safety protocols, but requesting 
reimbursement and duplicative funding with assistance programs being designed by 
Kane County.  The Village Board ultimately decided to refund liquor license fees for 
the 2020-21 fiscal year and waive liquor license fees for the 2021-22 fiscal year for 
restaurants, taverns and brew pubs/breweries.   
 
Below is a summary of programs and initiatives that are either currently in place or 
were put in place during the fall of 2020 to help dining establishments.  Currently, all 
regions of the State’s Restore Illinois Plan are in Phase 4, mitigation which allows 
indoor dining. 
 
Mayoral Executive Orders 
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The Village has issued four executive orders since the COVID-19 pandemic began. 
The following summary shows how the executive orders assist dining 
establishments:  
 

• Executive Order 2020-03-20: Liquor Sales and Delivery - allows establishments 
with packaged liquor or consumption-on-premises liquor licenses to sell 
remotely and deliver to homes. This was originally covered via the Mayor’s 
executive order, but is now in effect as part of Illinois Public Act 101-0631 as 
approved by the State of Illinois General Assembly on June 2, 2020.  It is set to 
expire June 2, 2021. 
 

• Executive Order 2020-05-22: Allowing Outside Dining - allows businesses with 
existing outdoor areas for the consumption of food and drink wanting to 
expand their current outdoor seating area and establishments seeking to 
temporarily add outdoor seating areas.   This is in effect until Gubernatorial 
Executive Orders restricting capacity at bars and restaurants are terminated 
or cease, allowing for 100% capacity indoors or when this Executive Order is 
repealed by the Village President of North Aurora. 
 

• Executive Order 2020-06-03: Extension of Liquor Sales and Delivery - allows 
establishments with packaged liquor or consumption-on-premises liquor 
licenses to sell remotely and deliver to homes. This extends Executive Order 
2020-03-20 and also allows mixed drink delivery and curbside pickup in 
accordance to the Governor’s initiative. This is now in effect as part of Illinois 
Public Act 101-0631 as approved by the State of Illinois General Assembly on 
June 2, 2020.  It is set to expire June 2, 2021. 

 
• Executive Order 2020-06-15: Extends Outside Dining Hours to Hours of Liquor 

Licenses - allows establishments to dine outside and sell liquor in accordance 
with the S-O liquor licenses terms. This replaces the language in Executive 
Order 2020-05-22 that mentions closing outside dining areas at 10:00 p.m. The 
Executive Order is in effect until it is repealed by the Village President of North 
Aurora. 

 
Fee Waivers and Rebates 
 
At the November 16, 2020 Village Board meeting, the Board waived all liquor license 
fees for the Classes of A, B, C, J and T Liquor Licenses and supplemental liquor 
licenses fees for the 2021 Registration Period from March 1, 2021 – February, 28 
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2022, totaling approximately $36,000. At the same meeting, the Village Board waived 
all annual fees for both existing and incoming business registrations from January 1 
– December 31, 2021, totaling approximately $17,500.  
 
At the December 7, 2020 Village Board meeting the Board rebated all liquor licenses 
fees for the Classes of A, B, C, and T Liquor Licenses and their supplemental licenses 
for the 2020 Registration period of March 1, 2020 – February, 28 2021 for all 
qualifying businesses that are still open and operating, totaling approximately 
$36,000. These funds were expended through the Village’s General Fund. 
 
Kane County Coronavirus Relief Fund Grant Program 
 
On November 20, 2020 Kane County issued its second round of Coronavirus Relief 
Fund Grants for Businesses located in Kane County. Applicants that met the criteria 
were eligible up to a $25,000 grant. Applicants could seek reimbursement for eligible 
expenses under this program that incurred between March 1, 2020 and December 
30, 2020, and were not reimbursed under another source of financial assistance. 
Some eligible expenses included the purchase of personal protective equipment 
(PPE), the cost of cleaning/disinfecting a business, and cost of physical modifications 
to the place of business in order to comply with social distancing requirements.  
 
Consideration 
 
Staff is looking for feedback from the Village Board regarding the current assistance 
provided to local dining establishments and any potential assistance in the future. 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 



Village of North Aurora 
Memorandum 

 
 

 
To: 

 
President and Village Board of Trustees 

 
From: 

 
Bill Hannah, Finance Director 

 
Date: 

 
March 11, 2021 

 
CC: 

 
Steven Bosco, Village Administrator 

 
RE: 

 
FY 2021-22 Draft Budget 

  
The FY 2021-22 Draft Budget has been compiled and will be emailed separately to the 
Board for discussion at the Committee of the Whole meeting.  An overview presentation 
of the Budget will be presented by staff time for questions and discussions. 
 
The Draft FY 2021-22 Budget will also be on the Committee of the Whole agenda for the 
April 5th meeting for follow-up questions and discussion. The official Public Hearing will 
be on April 19th, with final approval of the Draft Budget scheduled for the May 3rd 
Village Board meeting. 
 
 


	21-03-15 COW Agenda
	Fairview Drive Industrial Development Concept Plan + Memo
	Letter from Ridgeline Property Group
	North Aurora Industrial Development Presentation by Ridgeline Property Group

	Petition 2101: Opus I-88 Corporate Park + Memo
	Ordinance
	Exhibit B: Summit Enterprises
	Exhibit C: Preliminary Site Plan
	Exhibit D: Plat
	Exhibit E: Elevations
	Exhibit F: Landscape
	Exhibit G: Engineering

	Outdoor Dining + Memo
	FY 2021-22 Draft Budget + Memo


